From: <u>John Otto (jotto36@gmail.com) Sent You a Personal Message</u>

To: Benton Public Comment

Subject: [SUSPICIOUS] Please deny LU-024-27, the application to expand Coffin Butte Landfill

Date: Friday, April 18, 2025 4:26:19 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Benton County Community Development,

We are strongly opposed to any expansion of the dump.

We live between Coffin Butte and Corvallis. We regularly experience disgusting odors blowing our way from the dump. We also have well water. We can only hope that our aquifer does not get contaminated by spreading underground chemicals, toxic and otherwise, seeping from there. Please put the health and welfare of Benton County citizens ahead of company profits.

I oppose LU-024-27, the expansion of Coffin Butte Landfill, because of the negative impacts such an expansion would have on the environment and because it will seriously interfere with the mostly rural character of the area. If approved, this expansion will also diminish sustainability efforts in the region, and derail alternative waste management initiatives needed to protect Oregon residents. The extent of the landfill?s negative impacts are only now beginning to be known. These impacts include unacceptable health effects from polluted air, ground, and water; PFAS and other toxics that flow from the landfill; a weakening of alternatives to waste creation; and a hastening of climate change, to name a few. It would be irresponsible to assert that expanding its operations would not seriously interfere with the air, water, wildlife, and other natural resources that we all share. For these reasons I'm urging you to deny LU-024-27.

Sincerely,

John Otto 1195 NW Country Hills Drive Corvallis, OR 97330 jotto36@gmail.com (541) 745-5533

This message was sent by KnowWho, as a service provider, on behalf of an individual associated with Sierra Club. If you need more information, please contact Member Care at Sierra Club at member.care@sierraclub.org or (415) 977-5673.